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Kassel, September 23, 2019 
 
 
 
Publication of insider information pursuant to Article 17 of the MAR 
 
 
Current weak market environment: K+S reduces potash production 
 
 
K+S is responding to the current weak demand for potash by reducing 
fertilizer production for potassium chloride by up to 300 thousand tonnes by 
the end of 2019. 
 
The effect of the production adjustment on EBITDA is expected to be in the 
amount of up to 80 million euros. 
 
On November 14, the company will publish its Q3 results. K+S will then 
substantiate the range of earnings for the full year 2019. 
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